
Annual Ladies Conference 
Last month, we hosted our annual “Renew Ladies Conference” at the 
Chile Baptist College, welcoming nearly 200 women from 14 different 
churches across Santiago and southern Chile. The sessions 
encouraged women to renew their minds in how they view God, 
themselves, and others. Many of these dear ladies shared in the following 
days about how God worked in their lives during the conference sessions. 
We are glad the Bible college can organize these events to invest in the 
members of local Chilean churches. Please pray that the decisions made 
during this conference will continue to bring forth fruit.

Surveying Northeast Brazil 
Along the northeast coast of Brazil are several large cities and countless 
smaller towns that desperately need more Bible-preaching churches. I had 
the privilege of leading a survey trip to Salvador, Brazil with missionaries 
Tyler and Brianna Chandler. We explored areas of spiritual need for future 
church plants and researched all the practical details they will need to 
move to Brazil in 2026. We also met with veteran missionary Wes Palla 
during our trip. He and his family were a great encouragement and 
provided a wealth of knowledge about language, culture, visas, housing, etc. Please pray for the Chandlers as 
they continue raising financial support. They are currently at the half-way mark of their fund raising efforts. Would 
you consider partnering with them in monthly support to help them reach Brazil with the gospel?

Our Youngest Graduated from High School 
During the last 18 years, Lori has diligently and faithfully overseen the homeschooling 
efforts of all three of our children. Now, that stage of life has officially come to an end. 
Our youngest son, Andrew, recently graduated with honors from high school. 
Andrew gave a stirring speech (pictured here) at his graduation celebration. We were 
moved to hear his gratitude towards God, his mother and me, his church, and his many 
friends in Chile and the United States. 

During the past two years, he has been a dual-enrollment student at Veritas Baptist 
College while finishing his homeschool. He plans to continue pursuing his bachelor’s 
degree at VBC. As John wrote, “I have no greater joy than to hear that my children walk 
in truth”. Please continue to pray for Andrew as he prepares for God’s plan for his life. 
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